
 

Rebus NZ Incorporated was established in December 2015. It is the NZ Service Centre for 

those Clubs formerly affiliated to Probus South  Pacific Ltd (PSPL). It has provided an 

alternative for those wishing to obtain independence from Australian rule. Whilst trademark 

restraints prevented the retention of the “Probus” name, the adoption of “Rebus” 

(REtiredBUSiness) has proven to be a very recognizable and successful alternative. 

Although the name has changed, all Rebus Clubs in NZ have adopted a Constitution which 

enshrines the principles and practices to which they formerly adhered as Probus Clubs. 

 

The establishment of REBUS has enabled affiliated Clubs to regain their autonomy and be free 

from any political influences. This then leaves them free to promote the enjoyment of 

fellowship and conviviality for "Seniors" for which  the  former organization which derived its 

origins from Rotary International, had become known world-wide. 

  

The board of REBUS is made up of Presidents, Past Presidents and Life Members who 

collectively, have decades of experience in their former Clubs and are totally dedicated to the 

maintenance of a  non-political Service Centre.  

  

 


